LAWIS MINUTES – 11/10/99

The Los Alamos Women in Science Steering Committee met in Otowi Side Room C on Wednesday, November 10th at 7:00a.m.  Committee members present were Amy Anderson, Mary S. Campbell, Huyen Dinh, Janie Enter, Ann Mauzy, and Trish Wright.  Members absent were Susana Delano, Cass Mason, Angelique Neuman, and Alexine Salazar. 

· Minutes: The minutes from the 10/20/99 meeting were reviewed.  One correction was made.  Trish moved to approve the minutes as amended.  Janie seconded.  Amy will send the approved minutes to Tinka Gammel for inclusion on the LAWIS Web-site.

· Treasurer’s Report: Trish provided us with an update on the LAWIS accounts.  As of 10/31/99, we have $1,123.54 in Savings; $2,307.51 in Checking; $1,295.63 in EYH; and $840.57 in Annual Meeting.  Trish again requested that anyone with outstanding receipts from the Annual meeting should get them to her for reimbursement.

· Lunchtime Talks: Huyen reported that the next lunchtime talk will be November 16th with Kathy Prestridge of DX-3 talking about, “Fluid Instabilities: Ongoing  research and a practical demonstration.”  Upcoming events include a Y2K investment seminar on December 2nd ; in January a presentation by Reef News; and a talk by Barbara Henderson on February 17th.   Communication and diversity issues were offered as topics for future talks.

· Mentoring:  Janie said she would be talking to Wendee Brunish about the MentorNet and invite Wendee to our December steering committee meeting. 

· Nominating Committee: Mary said Tinka Gammel and Margo Clark agreed to be on the nominating committee.  Amy Anderson volunteered to be the steering committee member on the nominating committee.  Discussion about whom is eligible to be nominated.  Candidates must have been LAWIS members for at least one year.  Amy offered to write an e-mail to the LAWIS membership with the call for nominations.  Candidates will be instructed to send their information to Tinka Gammel by November 30th.   Voting for new members will occur the week of December 6th.  Amy will invite the nominating committee to attend the December 8th steering committee meeting.

· Logo Contest: Janie distributed copies of a draft flyer advertising the logo contest.  Discussion about where the flyers should be sent.  The plan is to distribute the flyers the second week in January.  The deadline for submitting a logo design will be February 29th. 

· LAWIS Holiday Party: Discussion of potential dates.  Consensus was to hold the party the week of December 12th.  Janie said she would talk to Wendee Brunish about the possibility of Wendee hosting the party at her house.

The next meeting of the LAWIS Steering Committee will be held on Wednesday, December 8th at 7:00a.m.  Janie moved to adjourn the meeting.  Ann seconded.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Anderson 

